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The official opening of Rozalia’s ‘Italian Restaurant’ was an 

enormous success.  

Thank you to everyone for being involved and showing their 

support for this beautiful family.  

Notes Home 

Basketball  

Year 3 Excursion 

Music Evenings (student) 

 

JAMIE PEARLMAN CUP B 

JAMIE PEARLMAN CUP 

BASKETBALL GALA DA 

http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/
mailto:info@redhillps.act.edu.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/-VRfPHtnth_M/TrAkOFTSwnI/AAAAAAAAEzs/RfucMLmuc-w/s1600/nut-allergy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://savvyteachingtips.blogspot.com/2011_11_01_archive.html&docid=q0yHtMqLKGHPEM&tbnid=3JxkEm0o90Mj5M&w=150&h=150&ei=-ly1UuOAHYPPkwWG5IC4Dw&ved=0CAQQxiAwAg&iact=c
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/-VRfPHtnth_M/TrAkOFTSwnI/AAAAAAAAEzs/RfucMLmuc-w/s1600/nut-allergy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://savvyteachingtips.blogspot.com/2011_11_01_archive.html&docid=q0yHtMqLKGHPEM&tbnid=3JxkEm0o90Mj5M&w=150&h=150&ei=-ly1UuOAHYPPkwWG5IC4Dw&ved=0CAQQxiAwAg&iact=c
https://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/our_school/school_notes
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Hello Parents and Carers,  

Last week we published a special newsletter as we had some time important information that we wanted to get 

out to you ahead of the standard newsletter publishing date. I have included some of the information from last 

week’s newsletter again to ensure no one misses it.  

Pupil Free Day 

The ACT Government is supporting all ACT public schools to hold two ‘pupil free’ planning days this term. These 

days will provide teachers with some extra space to complete assessment, reporting and curriculum planning. 

This term the Education Directorate has determined that the pupil free days will be on Friday, October 28th, 

2022, and Monday, November 28th, 2022. We will be asking that where possible students do not attend school 

on these days. Children of essential workers and vulnerable children will still be able to attend school and be 

supervised. Please complete this form if your child requires supervision onsite at Red Hill School for the pupil free 

day on Friday, October 28th. A separate registration form will be sent for the second pupil free day closer to the 

time. 

Children’s Week 

“In 1954 the United Nations General Assembly proclaimed Universal Children’s Day as a day to promote 

friendship and understanding among children of the world. From this beginning it developed into a day that 

focused attention on the issues and needs of children and their families. Following the International Year of the 

Child in 1979 the Commonwealth Government suggested that Universal Children’s Day be celebrated throughout 

Australia. The name was then changed to Children’s Week to take in a wider audience. Children’s Week 

Committees in each State and Territory seek to focus attention on the theme of Children’s Week – with due 

regard to the rights, needs and accomplishments of children, within the context of the family, the community and 

the world.”  

This year’s focus is that all Children have the right to a standard of living that supports their wellbeing and healthy 

development, and that the government should help families who cannot afford to provide this. During Children’s 

Week we will invite our students to contribute their views through writing and drawing on what they think are key 

factors that help with wellbeing or a happy life. Their contributions, which are important in this conversation, will 

be displayed in the Breezeway for all of us to reflect on.  

Leadership Team Overview 

https://forms.gle/mDKyNYicU6zACpDP9
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Upcoming Musical Evenings 

We are excited to be able to showcase the work of our staff and students in the music ensembles this year. We 

have separated the previous traditional musical evening into two events that will both run in week four. This 

decision was made based on community feedback last year and in consideration of ongoing Covid 

recommendations. Students from each of the ensembles will perform on one of the two nights. Tickets for each 

evening will be on sale from the start of next week and registration will be through Eventbrite. Everyone is 

welcome. The money raised on the evenings will go towards our sponsorship of Mohamed Sylla, a child who we 

support to attend school in Guinea. Moreover, every entry ticket will go into a lucky door draw for exciting prizes! 

• Music Evening (Wassa Wassa) Tuesday 1st November 6.30pm to 7.30pm (week 4) 

• Music Evening (Band and Choir) Thursday 3rd November 6.30pm to 7.30pm (week 4) 

Year 1 Zoo Excursion 

On Tuesday, 18 October 2022 our Year 1 students visited the National Zoo and Aquarium. The students had a 

wonderful time and I’m reliably informed the highlights of the trip were feeding the emu, touching the reptiles and 

visiting the aquarium. Thank you to Mrs. Winchester for organising the excursion and to all of the accompanying 

staff and parent volunteers on the day. Photos from the excursion can found later in the newsletter.  

Rozalia’s Restaurant at Griffith Preschool 

On Sunday evening we welcomed the Spadafora family along with the Griffith Preschool, Red Hill School and St 

Bede’s Primary School communities to the opening of Rozalia’s ‘Italian Café’ at Griffith Preschool. This was a 

wonderful event with about 150 people coming together to celebrate the restaurant opening and remember 

Rozalia. We would like to thank all of those who came along as well as the team of people who organised this 

event. Julie and Bronwyn from Griffith Preschool did a wonderful job, and they were so well supported by the 

Griffith Preschool P&C, the Red Hill School P&C and Rozalia’s family. So many community members contributed in 

different ways to ensure we could purchase the café, have it transported and constructed, and finally have it 

furnished so beautifully. This was a reminder of what an excellent community we belong to.    

BASE Assessments 

The kindergarten students are currently sitting the BASE end of year assessment with their teacher. The BASE 

assessment is administered one on one with the teacher, and it takes about 20-30 minutes for each child to 

complete. We anticipate all kindergarten students will have completed the assessment by Thursday next week. 

Parents will receive their child’s results later in the year. The Education Directorate coordinates the distribution of 

results and when they arrive with us, we will forward them to parents.  
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Kindergarten Health Check 

The Child and Adolescent Immunisation Team is offering catch-up clinics for those children whose parents consented 

for them to have the kindergarten health check but were absent on the day/s they attended the school. Parents 

would have received an ‘absent’ letter from the Child and Adolescent Immunisation Team, informing them of their 

child’s absence and inviting them to phone Central Health Intake to make a Kindergarten Catch Up appointment.  

 

Appointments are held in the City Health Centre, Level 2, 1 Moore Street, Canberra City, and are available from Friday 

9th December until Friday December 16th. Parents can call Central Health Intake on 5124 9977 to make this 

appointment. When there is a queue, they offer a call back service. Parents may choose this option to retain their 

spot in the queue and receive a call back in turn.  

Dave Corcoran 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

China holds a myriad of opportunities both culturally and economically for Australia as a country and all of us as 

individuals. This said, negotiating the nuanced and complex Sino-Australian relationship is not easy. Learning the 

Chinese language and the right aspects of Chinese culture can make all the difference in achieving better 

outcomes for all of us.  

Commencing Friday 21 October 2022, running every school week Friday until the end of the school year, a 

parents and teachers’ Mandarin class will be held in the Community Hub from 8.30am to 9 am.   

Mandarin is one of the easiest languages to learn to speak. Dedicated students have reached basic fluency in as 

little as 10 weeks. 

When: Friday mornings 8.30am to 9am 

Where: Red Hill Primary Community Hub 

Contact: chad.birks@ed.act.edu.au or 0405050420 

 

 

Mandarin Classes 

mailto:chad.birks@ed.act.edu.au
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We have another bookfair coming up which is running over 2 weeks (Weeks 3 and 4). 

This time around we will have a face-to-face option where children can come in to view and purchase books, 

accompanied by a parent, either before or after school. 

Parents and their children must visit on their allocated day (see below). Siblings are allowed to come together, on 

the older sibling's rostered day.  

Students can also purchase books without a parent present during their rostered weekly library session. 

Book fair Roster (Term 4 Week 3) 

Please be aware that this roster is for face-to-face visits only. The online component of this book fair is available 

to you 24/7 over the period of the book fair.   
 

Before School 

accompanied by parent 

During the school day - 

order in the library 

After School accompanied 

by parent 

Monday 24/10/2022 Kindergarten  All year levels Kindergarten  

Tuesday 25/10/2022 Year 1 & Year 2 All year levels Year 1 & Year 2 

Wednesday 26/10/2022 Red Hill Preschool All year levels Red Hill Preschool 

Thursday 27/10/2022 Year 3 & Yea 4 All year levels Year 3 & Yea 4 

Friday 28/10/2022 Year 5 & Year 6 All year levels Year 5 & Year 6 

Note: If parents would like to bring siblings together, please bring the younger sibling on the older sibling’s day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Library 
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Book Fair Roster (Term 4 Week 4) 

Please be aware that this roster is for face-to-face visits only. The online component of this book fair is available 

to you 24/7 over the period of the book fair.  
 

Before School 

accompanied by parent 

 During the school day - 

order in the library 

After School 

accompanied by parent 

Monday 31/10/2022 Kindergarten   All year levels Kindergarten  

Tuesday 01/11/2022 Year 1 & Year 2  All year levels Year 1 & Year 2 

Wednesday 02/11//2022 Griffith Preschool  All year levels Griffith Preschool 

Thursday 03/11/2022 Year 3 & Yea 4  All year levels Year 3 & Yea 4 

Friday 04/11//2022 Year 5 & Year 6  All year levels Year 5 & Year 6 

Note: If parents would like to bring siblings together, please bring the younger sibling on the older sibling’s day. 

 

 
 

Due to COVID restrictions, all uniform shop orders are to continue via flexischools.  

https://www.flexischools.com.au/ 

COVID restrictions permitting…new families can book time with the Uniform Shop Manager if needed; please 

email for a booking time: rhps.uniformshop@gmail.com 

Secondhand requests can be emailed through to the shop manager.  

Donations are to be placed in the purple bin in the front office foyer. 

Lost property will continue to be monitored and items that are labelled sent to 

the front office for return to the student. Anything not labelled will be sent to 

charity.  

  

 Uniform Shop 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:rhps.uniformshop@gmail.com
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Uniform Shop Extended 2022/2023 Hours 

December 2022 
 

Week 9 & 10 December 7th to 9th 
 

Wednesday 7th December     8.30am to 9.30am 

Friday 9th December      2pm to 4.00pm 

Wednesday 14th December    8.30am to 9.30am 

Friday 16th December     2pm to 3.30pm 

 

Flexischool order cut off for 2022 will be 7th December 2022.  

All orders placed during week 9 will be delivered by Wednesday 14th December.  

 

Last Day for opening in 2022 is  

FRIDAY 16th December 
 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

JANUARY 2023 
Set up in the Art Room next door to Uniform Shop 

 

Tuesday  24th January 2023     8.30am to 12pm 

Wednesday  25th January 2023     12.30pm to 3.00pm 

Friday   27th January 2023     8.30am to 12pm 

 

Flexischool orders will reopen on 18th January 2023. All orders placed between the 22nd and 31st 

January can be collected during above opening times.  

 

Term 1 Week 1 2023 

 

Monday  30th January 2023    8.30am to 10.30am 

Tuesday  31st January 2023    8.30am to 10.30am 

Wednesday  1st February 2023    8.30am to 10.30am 

Friday   3rd February 2023    2pm to 4pm 

 

Wednesday  8th February 2023    8.30am to 9.30am 

Friday   10th February 2023    2pm to 4pm 

 

Regular Shop hours for 2023 to be confirmed. 
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Red Hill School Calendar 2022 – Term 4 Mon 10 Oct – Fri 16 Dec 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
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13 Oct 

Chess Championship 

Oct 16  

Rozalia’s Restaurant Official 

Opening.  Sunday 5-7 pm 
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17 Oct 

BASE testing begins for 

Kinder 

18 Oct 

YR 1   Zoo Excursion 

9.30-2.30pm 

  21 Oct 

Junior School Assembly – 

Hosted by Kindergarten 

Preschool Disco 

SRC Student Congress (Online) 

11:30-12:30pm 
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ACT Finals Basketball 

Year 3 Mungga -Iri Jingee 

Academy of Future Skills 

9:30-2:35pm 

 

 

28 Oct 

BASE Testing finishes 

Pupil Free Day 
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31 Oct 

Narrabundah ECS 

Transition Afternoon Tea 

3.30- 4.15pm 

1 Nov 

African Drumming 

Musical Evening 6.30- 

7.30pm 

 

3 Nov 

Band/Choir Musical 

Evening 

6.30-7.30pm 
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7 Nov 

Preschool Wiradjuri 

Echo’s 1pm -2pm  

   

11 Nov 

Whole School Assembly  

Preschool Wiradjuri Echo’s 

Excursion 1-2pm 
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15 Nov 

2023 Preschool/Kindy 

Orientations 

 

17 Nov 

2023 Preschool/Kindy 

Orientations 
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22 Nov 

2023 Preschool/Kindy 

Orientations 

 

24 Nov 

2023 Preschool/Kindy 

Orientations 

 

25 Nov 

Junior School Assembly 

Hosted by Year 2 
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 28 Nov 

Pupil Free Day 
  

1 Dec 

YR 6 Exhibition  
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 5 Dec 

Telopea Transition  

Visit Year 6  

9.30-1.30 

 

7 Dec 

Year 6 Fun Day 

Christian Edu 9.10-3.00 

8 Dec  

End of Year School Disco 

6-9pm  

9 Dec 

Year 6 Final Assembly 

 (Year 6 Only) 

9.30 -11.00 

 

W
e

e
k

 1
0

 

D
e

c
 1

2
 -

 1
6

 

 

13 Dec 

Pool Fun Day 9.00- 

3.00 

 

15 Dec 

Year 6 Graduation  

11.00- 1.00  

16 Dec 

Whole School Red Hill has 

Talent Assembly Hosted by 

SRC 
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